Arriving at Castleton

Before you leave for Sessions, we highly recommend self-testing for COVID-19 with a home test. If you test positive do not come to campus. Anyone who has tested positive for COVID-19 within 10 days of Sessions may not attend. Full refunds will be offered to Friends who need to cancel due to health reasons.

Check-in will take place in the Fine Arts Center Lobby. There are set hours for each day during which check-in is available. You must check in to use your registration meal plan, access housing, and participate in most programs.

The tentative registration hours are:

· Friday: 3:00–5:30; 7:00–10:00. Dormitories will open at 4:00. The dining hall will be open from 5:00–6:30 p.m.
· Saturday: 8:00–11:00 a.m.; 1:00–4:00 p.m.; and 7:00–10:00 p.m.
· Sunday: 10:30 a.m. to noon

There is a small parking lot adjacent to the Fine Arts Center (south side) that will be designated as "Registration Parking." Once you have completed the check-in, you will want to move your car and leave parking spaces for other Friends arriving for check-in. All NEYM attenders will receive free parking passes, allowing you to park in the lots on campus.

For registration needs outside the above hours, please contact the Registrar well in advance at registrar@neym.org or 978-494-6396 to make alternate arrangements.

Late evening arrivals: Please plan ahead and make arrangements with the Registrar. Staff cannot accommodate arrivals after posted hours. You may ask someone already on campus to pick up and hold your key if your registration is already paid in full. Please also be aware that restaurants in Castleton close at approximately 8:00 p.m. You may want to eat along the way if arriving late.

Fees: The balance of your registration fees will be due upon check-in. Contact Martha Sheldon, Registrar (registrar@neym.org; 978-494-6396), to change or cancel your registration. DO NOT mail anything to the Registrar after July 15.

Youth Forms: All required youth forms (health information and parental consent must be completed in order to finalize your registration. The required forms are at neymforms.campbrainregistration.com/

Friday arrivals: Your fees include Friday dinner and Saturday breakfast and lunch.

Parking: Limited accessible/handicap parking is allowed in marked spaces for those with government issued permits. Friends living in Hoff will not be allowed to park in the lot nearest the Hoff dormitory until after the football game on campus concludes on Saturday afternoon. Accessible spots are marked on this map.

The campus dining hall will be open for lunch. BUT PLEASE NOTE that your first paid-for meal on your arrival date is dinner and you will need to pay at the door of the dining hall (about $10 per person) to eat lunch.
